Howdy from MJ Ranch!     Wed., August 1st, 2018     (Updated the 1st of each month)
Think I said last month that we could take the heat if we could just get the rains!  Well, the rains have virtually stopped, grasses are turning brown, and we are needing to haul water to cattle in a pasture where the Spring has never gone dry.  Seems like we are in the “Tonganoxie Split” and the rains have just missed us.   Soooo, what to do!   We need to sell some cattle or buy enough hay to get us through this drought.  Know of anyone with big hay bales to sell.   That’s the problem…we have been calling around and many are in the same shape we are in.   They say the Louisburg area has had lots of rain.   Come in…..anyone around Louisburg that wants to sell hay!!   Bummer, but when you look at all the fires in the west, we just thank God we are not in that situation and count our blessings.  All will be well.  Just need to get it figured out.
WHAT’S UP WITH THE BULK BEEF (meaning buying a whole, ½ or a ¼) : 
The beeves we will be hauling for our Oct. customers look really good.  Some are nice and big while others are smaller.  However, we are about to run out of good grasses and these are the ones we are needing to haul water to.  Therefore, we may need to haul some to the processors about a month earlier.   Also, we have been able to work a couple more in on beef ¼’s for this year because of cancellations due to moves.   Sooo, it is possible that something else could come open, if you are interested in beef this year….especially if you want a Front ¼ and mostly Ground Beef for this Fall, because some may be smaller.  Still awesome eating!  It also isn’t too early to get on the list for Fall, 2019, beef!  That list continues to grow.  The way that works is:   1. You tell us you want a ¼, ½ or a whole.   No deposit at this time.   2. We contact you in Feb. to see if you are still “on board” & if you say yes, you send a deposit and that “nails it down” for you to get beef in the Fall of 2019.   Contact us if there are any questions whatsoever.  Phone calls are welcome 785-865-2503.
NOTE:  We are having our annual Hayride/Bonfire/Games get-together on Sept. 15,  This is a great time where you get to see cows & baby calves, roast your own hot dogs and eat in a beautiful wooded area.   We have room for only 30 customers on our wagons.  Sooo, if you are in for some fun and want to visit MJ Ranch, get on the ball and let us know.   Would love to meet more of you.  Contact us for more detailed info.
If you are wanting fresh-frozen CUTS ONLY (NOT a ¼, ½, or whole) we sell those at the Ranch…  AND, SOMETHING NEW….TOP SIRLOIN KABOBS (an inch square) for grilling on skewers with veggies…YUM!  We also still have some all natural hot dogs and peppercorn beef snacks….all made without nitrites and preserved with celery salt.  Remember:  this is 2 year old, 100% grass-fed Angus beef that has never been fed grain, always been kept on pasture, never in a feedlot, no growth hormones or antibiotics, and always been given humane care….as certified by A Greener World.  We have 2 certifications:   Animal Welfare Approved (humane care) & Certified Grassfed (fed only grass/hay and mommas’ milk ().
Stay well, eat healthy, and DO COME SEE US!  (!
Joyce…. & Mel  785-865-2503 or e-mail MJRanch66044@gmail.com   www.MandJRanch.com
